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A meeting of the Board of Directors, PDYF/Success Institute Charter School was held at the Success Institute Charter School on Thursday, December 11, 2019.
Call to Order 
Meeting was called to order by Stephanie Hill at 12:00pm

Reading of the Minutes

Marvin Norman moved to approve the October 24 24, 2019 minutes with no revisions. Motion was seconded by Pamela Rogers. Motion passed.

Conflict of Interest-There are no discussion items that presents a conflict-of-interest.

The following Success Institute Board members were present:

          Marvin Norman
          Isha Holmes


Stephanie Hill

          Pamela Rogers

Board Members Absent: Chanika Graham
Administrative Staff: 




    Glenn Usry (Advisory)


               Debra Campbell (Education Enrichment Team)




     Sheila Alston (Education Enrichment Team)

                                   Guest(s): None
Public Comment: N/A

Adopt Agenda: Isha Holmes moved to adopt the agenda. Motion was seconded by Pamela Rogers. Motion was passed.
Old Business
Child Nutrition

The Success Institute Charter was complemented by our state consultants on the program improvements. The consultants expressed their gratitude on our efforts. Success Institute Charter School has signed a contract with the local K&W food service provider. 
The contractual agreement for lunch preparation increased slightly. However, K&W informed the dietary staff that if we continue the contract for next school year, K&W would reach a better contractual agreement. K&W made effort to assist the school during our need.

Grant (IDEA) Audit

Success Institute Charter completed a monitoring. Acadia Northstar has provided most of the documentation requested for the review. Principal Williams is working with Tracy Riddle on the recommended corrections which are due on January 6, 2020. These items primary focus on PRC 118 inventory sheet and Teacher (Salary) coding.

New Business
Academics
Progress Monitoring

All students in Grades K-8 will be assessed on I-Ready for quarterly assessments. 
Assessments will be completed through core academic blocks. Students will be assessed through NC Check-ins upon returning from the Christmas celebration.

VIP

Sheila Alston proudly reported that Success Institute met our goal in receiving 80%Success Institute parent surveys. The feedback is greatly respected and appreciated.

Observations

Sheila Alston has completed all classroom observations. There has been positive feedback regarding the quality of instruction. Teachers are currently working on developing the Personal Development Plans (PDP). 

Transportation
The school has employed two new bus drivers. Each of them meets the NC Driver regulations for passenger transporting.

Bus Maintenance

There is a local gentleman who would like to submit a proposal to assist with bus maintenance. Success Institute has increased the number of buses and expenses are increasing. Isha Holmes will be assisting in this effort.

Adjourn: 1:30pm   made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Pamela Rogers. Motion passed.
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